
301 Walnut Street • Washington, IL 61571 • (309) 444-3196 • Fax (309) 444-9779 
cityhall@ci.washington.il.us • www.ci.washington.il.us 

CITY OFFICIALS 
 
Gary W. Manier, Mayor 
 
Valeri L. Brod, City Clerk 
 
Carol J. Crocker, City Treasurer 
 
Vacant, City Administrator 
 

ALDERPERSONS 
 
Michael J. Brownfield, Ward I 
Lilija V. Stevens, Ward I   
Brett M. Adams, Ward II  
Jamie K. Smith, Ward II  
Bobby Martin III, Ward III  
Brian H. Butler, Ward III  
G. Michael McIntyre, Ward IV 
John J. Blundy, Ward IV 

August 7, 2025 
 
 

****** NOTICE OF HOT IN-PLACE ASPHALT RECYCLING ****** 
 
The City has contracted American Asphalt to complete a road restoration process known 
as hot-in-place-recycling (HIPR) as a part of this year’s MFT project. With this process, the 
existing pavement is first heated to soften the road and then tilled with scarifying teeth 
on the machine to remove all the surface cracks. The road will then be leveled and 
compacted with a screed that is built into the machine. The profile of the road will not 
change. 
 
HIPR work is scheduled to begin Thursday, August 14. Roads included for HIPR are as 
follows: Chestnut Ln, Oak Ridge, Autumn Ridge, Drake Ln, Pintail Ln, Valley Forge, Dixon 
St, Lawson St, William St, Jessie St, and Calvin Dr. A no parking ban is required for this 
work to be completed in a timely manner. No parking signs will be placed within the right-
of-way the 1-2 days before work will be done on the road. We apologize for the 
inconvenience and thank you for your patience and cooperation while this work is being 
completed. 
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